
Sunday 4th May 2025 
3rd Sunday of Easter, Year C 

St Benedict’s Inner Newcastle Parish: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph’s Church, The Junction; 
St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill.  
Mayfield Parish: Christ the King, Mayfield West. Stockton Parish: St Peter-in-Chains, Stockton. 

Our Clergy  

Fr Greg Barker, Parish Priest 
Fr Anthony Coloma, Assistant Priest  
Deacon Kevin Gadd 

Regional Office—St Benedict’s Centre 
 

25 Farquhar Street, The Junction 
PO Box 6, The Junction 2291 
P: (02) 4979 1101  
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au 
W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au 

After hours emergency phone: 0494 390 653 

Our Staff 
Anne Warren (Business Manager) 
Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration) 
Daloras Howes (Administration) 
Elul Tecle (Administration) 
Peter Davies (Administration) 
Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments) 

Bereavement Team:  
Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher Gregory, 
Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard   
(02) 4979 1252 

St Joseph’s Pastoral Team:  
Contact the Parish Office 

Promoters of Safeguarding 
Positions vacant - Please see notice on page 3. 

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We 
acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to their Elders 
past and present, and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliation and justice. 

Parish Bulletin 

Prayer requests and items for the Bulletin need to be received at the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays. 

PRAYER FOR THE ELECTION OF A POPE  

Shepherding God  
you reveal your way of unfailing love  
in the image of the Good Shepherd  
who seeks the lost,  
shows compassion  
knows and is known by the sheep  
and lays down his life for them.  

We, the people of your Church,  
are without a chief shepherd to guide us.  

We ask that your Holy Spirit  
who moves through the world you created  
inspire the choice of a new Bishop of Rome,  
empower his ‘yes’  
and open our hearts in hospitality and love.  

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.  



Prayer Requests 
 

Recently Deceased: Pope Francis, 
Denise Smith, Fr Maurie Cahill 

Anniversaries:   Len Campbell, Allan 
Eastaway, Barbara Smith, Bill Cook, 
Rachele Dos Santos 

Prayers for the Sick:  
Braxton Rayner, Patricia Gillett, Carlo Rossi, Tui Innes, 
Sr Ann Daley rsj, Patrick Theodore, Jean Luc, Angela 
Cottier, Raymond Morley, Louise Hall, Phil Riordan, 
Twon Nguyen, Margaret Cox, Mark Caesar 

Names may be placed in “Prayer Requests” by contacting the 
Parish Office. Please refer to the Policy Document on the Parish 

website - visit www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads. 

The Parish Diary…(for the week ahead) 

3rd week of Easter 

Monday 5 May 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 

Tuesday 6 May   
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Stockton (anointing) 

Wednesday 7 May  
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am Mass @ Mayfield West  

Thursday 8 May        
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am Mass @ Stockton 
 1:30pm  Mass at Charles O’Neill, Mayfield West 

Friday 9 May     
 10:15am Mass @ The Junction  
 11:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @ 

The Cathedral (until 12pm) 
 12:05pm Mass @ The Cathedral 

Saturday 10 May 
 9.15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the 

Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help, 
followed by Reconciliation 

 11:00am Marian Prayer and Reflection @ St Mary’s 

4th Sunday of Easter 

Saturday 10 May 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Junction 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West 

Sunday 11 May  
  7:30am  Mass @ St Mary’s 
 8:00am   Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 9:00am   Mass @ Stockton 
 9:30am  Mass @ The Cathedral  
 11:00am Italian Mass @ The Junction 
 11:30am Polish Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:00pm Mass @ The Cathedral  
 5:30pm Vietnamese Mass @ Mayfield West   
  (No Mass 11 May, Mass on 18 May) 

* Livestreamed on the Cathedral’s YouTube channel—

www.youtube.com/c/SacredHeartCathedralHamilton and on 
the Diocesan website. 

Our Beloved Dead  
 

We remember those in our Columbaria whose 
anniversaries occur in May.  
 
At Sacred Heart Cathedral: 

At St Joseph’s: 

Edith Isabel Fahey  
Violet Ernst  
Mollie Buckland  
Anne Marie Gilroy 
John Hogg 
Margaret Kelly 
Maureen Maher 
Paul-Elizabeth Mcnamara 

John Joseph Skehan 
Francis Smith 
Eunice Smyth  
Meryl Ryan  
Jack Robinson  
Charles Tynan 
Frederick Wilson 
Geoff Young  

Margaret Azzopardi 
Joyce Callaghan 
Michael Clement Daley 
Marjorie Hardy 
Ian King 
Mario Malaspina 

Gerard McCosker 
Cyril O'Neill 
Lorna Pearl Roberts 
Barbara Smith 
Beryl Smith 

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light 
shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.  

Next Week’s Readings: 
4th Sunday of Easter 

Acts 13:14,43-52  
Revelation 7:9,14-17 

John 10:27-30 

Divine Mercy Devotion 
First Sunday of the Month @ 3:00pm - 4th May 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy  
Christ the King, Mayfield West 

Change in Mass time on 30 May 

On Friday 30 May, the usual 12.05pm Mass will be at 
10.00am, with confessions from 9.00am, due to a 
liturgy for Catholic Schools Week on that day. 

https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryList%7Cact#act005


Promoters of Safeguarding 
Introductory Meeting 

There will be a meeting this 

Wednesday 7 May, 5.00pm to 

6.30pm in the parish meeting rooms 
at 25 Farquhar St, The Junction (the 
former convent, between the school 
and St Joseph's Church), for those who have 
expressed interest in becoming a Promoter of 
Safeguarding in our parishes, as well as those who 
would like to find out more about the role. 

This is a great opportunity for those with a passion 

for keeping our community safe, informed and 

heading in the right direction to be formally involved 

in this wonderful ministry.  

Our Promoters of Safeguarding help each one of us 

know what to do when we see,  feel, believe 

something is not right with our children and more 

vulnerable community members, our brothers and 

sisters and our neighbours. You’ll be part of a 

wonderful and friendly team of people working 

together for the betterment of our parishes and 

community. Remember Safeguarding is everybody’s 

business!  

From the Parish Priest 

Dear Parish Family, 

I’m not sure what is getting the 
most airplay on tv and social media 
– Pope Francis and the upcoming 
Conclave or the federal election. It 
is impressive getting so much 
positive ‘advertising’ for our 
church.  For the community to be 
excited about the process for choosing a new catholic 
leader and its outcome gives me some genuine hope 
for the future. I have had many opportunities to talk 
about it and why it is important to me and to us – 
people are genuinely caught up in it. Last week we 
gave you a prayer card to take home so that together 
we could pray for the Holy Spirit to guide the 
deliberations. It was timely, the release of the movie 
‘Conclave’. Whilst the ending is ‘unexpected’ it has 
given insight and probably more interest in the 
happenings in Rome. It is a movie and there is some, 
maybe a lot of, fiction in the dialogue and intrigue, 
however parts are what happens. 

It is a hard decision they make and the ramifications 
for their choice huge. There is of course an impact for 
our catholic communities, but for the man they choose 
life will never be the same. How hard it must be to 
have the humility to say yes. Whilst I’m sure it would 
be flattering to be asked, each candidate in that chapel 
has to be aware of just how much is involved for them 
personally and what sacrifices they will be asked to 
make, demanded maybe to make. 

It was moving to see Pope Francis’ last days and where 
his mind and heart were focussed. Something 
powerful to know that his last acts were focused on 
others: wishing us a blessed Easter and gratitude for 
the nurse and staff who aided him. You might 
remember when he first walked out onto the balcony 
after his election and the words he used, ‘pray for me’. 
What an invitation to share in the mission and ministry 
of his life and an insight into his understanding of the 
challenges ahead of him in his papacy.  

If you get a chance to source a copy, watch a movie 
with those words ‘Pray For Me’ as its title. It is based 
on the life of Pope Francis, and it gives such insight 
into his heart and his motivation, his devotion to Our 
Lady and his commitment to the marginalised and 
isolated. Worth the effort to source it. It is based on 
his writings, his words and interviews with key people 
in his life. Would still be available somewhere on 
‘Youtube’ if nowhere else.  

On Thursday night (1 May) I met with the foundation 
members of our Baptism Team. Thanks to Amy, Rosa, 

Jeannine, and Sara for contemplating the invitation 
but also heading out into what was not a great night 
weather wise. There is room for more on the team. 
Like all teams maybe not for everyone, however it is a 
privileged ministry to walk the journey with families to 
baptism and beyond. Hearing a family’s story and why 
they are choosing to have their child baptised is 
humbling to say the least and to be part of it 
wonderful. Our baptism team is from different ages 
and stages of life; age is not a barrier to membership. 
Let me know if you think this could be for you. 

Have a great week. Hope you voted well and that you 
continue to pray for the choosing of our Pope. 

Best wishes, 

Greg, Parish Priest.  

 

 
Catholic Theological College 

Invites you to our 
Engaging Your Faith online 

presentations 

From $25 per session. 

For more information and to register:  
ctc.edu.au/engaging-your-faith/ 

https://ctc.edu.au/news-and-events/engaging-your-faith/


Food Baskets for the Needy  

Items of dry goods or tin food can be 
placed in the blue bins located at our 
churches. St Vincent de Paul members will 
pick up for distribution to the needy who 
are very grateful to receive the items. 

When donating please check expiry dates. We request 
that you do not donate peanut butter. Any of the 
following non-perishable items are welcome: UHT 
milk, cereal, spreads, tinned goods (veggies, fruit, 
soup, fish, meat), pasta, rice, pasta sauces, tea, coffee, 
biscuits, custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, 
shampoo, conditioner, deodorant. Thank you. 
Questions to Sr Carol Woodland rsj (mob) 0423 700 
523 or 4967 2998.  

View, Chew, and Chat  

View, Chew, and Chat meets next on 7 May for Lectio 
Divina. To participate, please email the parish office.   

St Joseph’s Prayer/Discussion Group 

Recommences Thursday 29 May, and will continue on 
the last Thursday of each month, in the parish centre 
at The Junction. 

Genesis to Jesus: Bible Study  

Genesis to Jesus surveys the principal 
covenants that God made with his 
people through figures such as 
Adam, Noah, Abraham, Moses, and 

David. This study also shows how each of these 
covenants points forward to—and is fulfilled by—
Jesus Christ and his Church through salvation history. 
In this series, we will see a panoramic vision of 
salvation history and our place in this story. 
Join Sr Jeannine French rsj and Anne Millard each 
Wednesday @ 10am in the CRCC Meeting Room, at 
the Junction. 

Christian Life Program 

Couples for Christ Australia, cordially invites you to a 
series of inspiring talks about living in the Christian 
faith! 

The programme will run for seven Sundays, starting 18 
May 2025 to 29 June 2025, 11:30am – 2:30pm in the 
Toohey and Murray rooms near the Sacred Heart 
Cathedral, 841 Hunter Street, Newcastle West. 

This is for everyone seeking happiness and a deeper 
relationship with Jesus Christ.  

With free brunch and childminding right after the 
morning Mass.  

Come with your family and friends. All are welcome!  

For more information, contact:  

Lina and Joe Josue 0408 611 490 
Cory and Barry Taylor 02 4966 4031 
Jo/Ted Celestino 0420 462 953  
Phoebe/Chester Salcedo 0410 128 406 

Make an Impact—Volunteer Abroad! 

Use your knowledge to build self-
reliance for those with little 
opportunity. 

Join Palms online for a special 
session showcasing how skill-
exchange makes a lasting impact 
in communities, from those 
who’ve done it before. Explore our unique 
opportunities and match your life experience to the 
experience of a lifetime!  
Venue:  Online- Scan the QR or register at 

                palms.org.au/events   
Date:  Thursday 22 May 2025 
Time:  6 pm – 7 pm  

Anniversary Mass 

Cursillo is celebrating 55 years 
in the Maitland-Newcastle 
Diocese: 

18 May 2025 - 9.30am Mass 
at Sacred Heart Cathedral 

with Bishop Michael Kennedy, followed by morning 
tea. 

RSVP: Claire McWilliam 0413 044 382 

Marian Lecture – Pilgrims of Hope: 
Look Beyond  

An invitation is extended to the clergy and people of 
the Diocese to attend the 2025 Marian Lecture – 
Pilgrims of Hope: Look beyond - delivered by Professor 
Stan Grant, prominent Australian journalist, author, 
and passionate advocate for Indigenous rights and 
social justice. 

The lecture will take place on Tuesday, 13 May 2025 
both online and in-person at Southern Cross Catholic 
College, Burwood (Sydney) from 6:00pm - 7:30pm 
(AEST).  

Registration is via the following link, or QR 
code: 
https://tinyurl.com/marianlecture.  

https://palms.org.au/event/may-info/
https://palms.org.au/current-opportunities/
https://palms.org.au/current-opportunities/
https://palms.org.au/events/


Wednesday Rosary  

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday after 8:15am Mass 
in Sacred Heart Cathedral, 841 Hunter St, Newcastle 
West.   

Men’s Rosary Group 

The Men's Rosary is held the first Saturday of 

every month following Mass and Novena at 

Sacred Heart Cathedral. For more information contact 

Jason on 0499 854 928. 

Christian Meditation at Tighes Hill 
 

This is non-denominational - everyone welcome. 

WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start. 
WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 16 Tighes 
Tce, Tighes Hill. 

The session begins with guided 
relaxation exercises; then we have a 
reading from Fr John Main which 
leads into 20 minutes of silent 
meditation. 

Diocesan Local Churches  Pilgrimage 

Our Jubilee Year is now well underway, 
and our eight local sites of pilgrimage 
are open and ready for you. 

Pick up a passport at any church along 
the way. Visit one or visit them all. 

Collect your stamp, and on each page, re-affirm the 
spiritual journey you’ve committed to this Jubilee 
Year. An indulgence is on offer with prayer, Eucharist 
and acts of mercy. 

We have a very special long weekend planned for 
you. If the idea of visiting all eight local sites of 
pilgrimage in the diocese is a little daunting, Mission & 
Evangelisation has done all the hard work for you. In 
just a few weeks on Friday 16, Saturday 17 and Sunday 
18 May, we will journey with you over three days as 
each church hosts us for Mass, prayer, confession and 
good old-fashioned hospitality. This will be a chance to 
get your entire passport complete and meet countless 
new people along the way. 

Check out our Itinerary below and go to 
https://tinyurl.com/8churchspilgrimage 
or use the QR code to register. 

Friday 16 May 

Our Lady of the Rosary Church, Taree 
• 9.00am Sacrament of Penance 
• 10.00am Mass, and morning tea hosted by parish  

Saturday 17 May 

Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West 
• 8.30am Sacrament of Penance 
• 9.15am Mass and morning tea hosted by parish  

St Mary’s Star of the Sea, Newcastle 
• 11.00am Formation/Prayer 

St Brigid’s and St Patrick’s, Cooranbong 
• 1.00pm Formation/Prayer, and BYO picnic lunch in 

the grounds. Tea and Coffee provided by the parish 

St John’s the Baptist Shrine, Maitland 
• 3.15pm Formation/Prayer 

St Joseph’s, East Maitland 
• 5.00pm Mass, and sausage sizzle with tea and 

coffee hosted by parish 

Sunday 18 May 

Blessed Virgin Mary Queen of Peace Church, Scone 
• 8.30am Sacrament of Penance 
• 9.00am Mass, and morning tea hosted by parish  

St Joseph’s, Murrurundi 
• 12:00pm Mass, and BYO lunch 

Special Religious Education  
- Join the Team! 

The Teachers of Special Religious Education in our 
Diocese undertake a vital evangelising role, educating 
children and young people and forming them in the 
Catholic faith. 

Fortunately, there are amazing, generous people who 
play an important role in contributing to the formation 
of children.  

Unfortunately, there are not enough teachers to meet 
the demands of all the classes needed. Many children 
are missing out. 

The Mission & Evangelisation Team are offering free 

training and encouragement sessions for anyone who 

might be interested in learning about SRE. Please 

consider joining us. If you have any questions feel free 

to contact: 

Nicki Graham: ph 0417 773 444 or 
nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au 

The Churckle 

A teacher asked her students to use the 
word "beans" in a sentence. "My father 
grows beans," said one girl. "My mother 
cooks beans," said a boy. A third student 
spoke up, "We are all human beans."  

https://tinyurl.com/8churchspilgrimage
mailto:nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au


Safeguarding 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding 
commitment to promote the safety, welfare and 
wellbeing of children and vulnerable adults. 
Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. If you have 
any concerns for a child or vulnerable adult please 
contact the Office of Safeguarding: P 4979 1390, or 
email childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or  
www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au  

Safeguarding 

This week, you are reminded that safeguarding 
encompasses a wide range of concerns where 
vulnerable people may experience harm or abuse, 
including: 

• Physical Abuse causing injury, by hitting, 
slapping, kicking, restraining, misuse of 
medication 

• Domestic or Sexual Abuse encompasses 
violence, abuse or exploitation within a family or 
intimate relationship 

• Neglect by failure to provide adequate care such 
as food, shelter, medical treatment or type of 
care wanted by the individual 

• Modern Slavery involving force labour, human 
trafficking or domestic servitude 

• Psychological or Emotional Abuse including 
bullying, threatening, humiliation, enforced 
social isolation 

• Financial or Material Abuse by controlling & 
exploiting finances, theft, fraud, denying a 
person’s access to their own assets 

• Discriminatory Abuse based on race, gender, 
sexual orientation, pregnancy, religion, age, 
disability 

• Institutional Abuse within schools / hospitals / 
care homes by providing run-down facilities, 
authoritarian management, lack of supervision, 
lack of respect for dignity or privacy, failure to 
respond to complaints.  

Safeguarding is crucial to protect individuals from 
harm and to ensure their safety and well-being. It 
involves identifying potential risks, responding to 
concerns appropriately, and promoting a culture of 
respect and safety. 

Taize Service 

Sunday 4 May at Immaculate 
Heart of Mary Catholic 
Church Tighes Hill 5pm – 
6pm followed by a shared 
supper.  

Living Waters Meditation Centre  

A Christian Meditation Centre at 34 Kenrick Street, 
The Junction, which offers meditation sessions on 
Wednesdays at 7.30am and Fridays at 11.00am. After 
meditation on Fridays, Lectio Divina, a personal 
interaction with Sacred Scripture, is offered. For more 
information: Carmel Moore rsj 0412122297.  

Epic  

EPIC (Everything Possible in Christ) 
Youth Group meet on the 1st and 3rd 
Wednesdays of the month at 6pm in 
the Cathedral precinct. Anyone aged 
between 20 and 40 is cordially invited 

to join the group. 

Email Elul.tecle@mn.catholic.org.au to find out more. 

Diocesan Resource Centre  

Opening Hours: Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm. 
Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month, 10am to 2pm. 
cnr Tudor and Parry Sts, Newcastle West.  

All resources are available to borrow; and 
are searchable on the library catalogue, 
which can be accessed through this link:  
https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary 
OR use the QR code to the right. 

Book Club 

Book Club meets Sunday, 4 May to 
discuss The Housemaid by Freida 
McFadden. If you would like to 
participate in book club meetings, 
please email: 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Parish Census & Planned 
Giving Forms 

You can use the link or QR code to 
complete and submit the form online. 
https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus  

Do we have your Email address? 

Fr Greg would like to communicate news, views and 
events with parishioners. Simply send an email to 

newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au, including 
the church you usually attend, indicating 
your permission for us to record your 
email address. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.officeofsafeguarding.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnne.Millard%40mn.catholic.org.au%7C23741ee154f940a1ec3808db4b58f396%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638186617629612629%7CUnknown%7
https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus


What Happens in a Conclave? 

The conclave to elect a new pope, scheduled to begin 
May 7, is governed by a rule book and a prayer book.  

The rule book is the apostolic constitution, Universi 
Dominici Gregis (Shepherd of the Lord’s Whole Flock), 
which was issued by St John Paul II in 1996 and 
amended by Pope Benedict XVI in 2007 and again in 
2013. 

The prayer book is the Ordo Rituum Conclavis (Rites of 
the Conclave), which was approved by St John Paul II in 
1998. It  begins by noting that the election of a pope 
“is prepared for and takes place with liturgical actions 
and constant prayer”.  

The rites of the conclave begin with the public Mass 
“for the election of the Roman pontiff,” which is set to 
be celebrated on May 7 at 10am local time in St 
Peter’s Basilica. The cardinals then gather in the late 
afternoon in the Pauline Chapel of the Apostolic 
Palace and then process into the Sistine Chapel.  

The cardinals will take an oath to “faithfully and 
scrupulously observe” the rules for electing a pope. 
They also promise to keep secret everything having to 
do with the election. 

Archbishop Diego Ravelli, master of ceremonies, will 

then say: “Extra omnes,” ordering all those not directly 
involved in the conclave out of the Sistine Chapel.  

The cardinals traditionally cast one ballot on the first 
evening. After that, two ballots can be cast each 
morning and two each afternoon until a candidate 
gains two-thirds of the votes. After a ballot where 
there has not been an outcome, the ballots are burned 
with a chemical additive that produces black smoke 
pouring from the Sistine Chapel chimney. 

On the fourth day, if no one has been elected, the 
cardinals pause for extended prayer. 

When someone reaches the two-thirds threshold – 89 
votes if, as reported, 133 cardinals enter the conclave 
– he will be asked by the most senior ranking cardinal, 
Cardinal Pietro Parolin, “Do you accept your canonical 
election as supreme pontiff?” 

The ballots, along with the cardinals’ notes or running 
tallies of the votes, are burned with a chemical 
additive to produce white smoke and announce to the 
world that there has been a successful election. 

Then the senior cardinal deacon, French Cardinal 
Dominique Mamberti, will go to the central balcony of 
St Peter’s Basilica and declare to the public, “Habemus 
papam” (“We have a pope”).  

Source: Catholic News Service (US) 29 April 2025 



Today’s Liturgy 

Entrance Antiphon: Cf. Ps 65:1-2 

Cry out with joy to God, all the earth; O sing to the 
glory of his name. O render him glorious praise, 
alleluia. 

First Reading:  Acts 5:27-32. 40-41 

We are witnesses of these words, 
and so is the Holy Spirit. 

 

Responsorial Psalm:  Ps 29:2. 4-6. 11-13. R. v.2 

(R.) I will praise you, Lord, for you have rescued me. 
1. I will praise you, Lord, you have rescued me  

and have not let my enemies rejoice over me. 
O Lord, you have raised my soul from the dead, 
restored me to life from those who sink into the 

grave. (R.) 

2. Sing psalms to the Lord, you who love him,  
give thanks to his holy name. 
His anger lasts but a moment; his favour through 

life. 
At night there are tears, but joy comes with dawn. 

(R.) 

3. The Lord listened and had pity.  
The Lord came to my help. 
For me you have changed my mourning into 

dancing; 
O Lord my God, I will thank you for ever. (R.) 

Second Reading:   Rv 5:11-14 

The Lamb that was sacrificed is worthy to be given 
power, wealth, glory, and blessing. 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Christ is risen, the Lord of all creation; 
he has shown pity on all people. 
Alleluia! 

Gospel: Jn 21:1-19 

Jesus stepped forward, took the bread and gave it 
to them, and did the same with the fish. 

Communion Antiphon:  Lk 24:35 

The disciples recognized the Lord 
Jesus in the breaking of the bread, 
alleluia. 

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and 
copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday 
& Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers.  

The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, 
and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary 
for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, 
Inc. All rights reserved. 

Bequests 

To help our Catholic Pastoral Region continue its 
mission of proclaiming the Good News, you might 
consider including us in your Will. You just need to 
specify which parish(es) you would like to help. 

Our Catholic Schools 
 

St Joseph’s Primary School 
Karen McGinlay (Principal) 

Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291 
 

P:(02) 4961 2827 
W:www.merewether.catholic.edu.au 

 

Holy Family Primary School 
Ann Jackson (Principal) 

Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291 
 

P:(02) 4963 3009 
W:www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Columban’s Primary School 
Penny Banister (Principal) 

Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4968 3315 
W:www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Peter’s Primary School 
Michael Punch (Principal) 

Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295 
 

P:(02) 4928 1861 
W:www.stockton.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Francis Xavier’s College 
Greg Ptolemy (Principal) 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303 
 

P:(02) 4961 2863 
W:www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au 

 

San Clemente High School 
Emma South (Principal) 

78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4014 7300 
W:www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Dominic’s Catholic College 
Rachel Jones (Principal) 

76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4968 1295 
W:www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au 


